

## G2 Business Meeting

---

- Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer.

### Chairperson:

- Meeting minutes and agenda are posted on the District website: [d34a51.com](http://d34a51.com).  
A hard copy is available in the notebook at the front of the room.
- Minutes from previous Business Meeting reviewed and motion to accept.
- Our time slot for G2 is 3pm for both Christmas Eve and New Year's Eve.
- Treasurer update: While Susan is temporarily absent, Tim has been taking care of reimbursements, and has been paying reimbursements out of the cash. Tim has receipts for all deposits and expenditures.
- Tim will verify with Susan that she will pay the rent to the church. (Susan was leaving while Tim was on vacation, so they will shore things up.)
- Thanksgiving donations will be broken out separately and not added in to the meeting donations.
- Key holders; we need to verify that at the door is locked; 4 times in the last 6 weeks the door has been left unlocked.
- If you are a keyholder please check the door on your way out.

### Reports:

#### GSR Report (Jasen H.)

- District voted on and approved that they pay for the Alternate GSRs to attend District functions
- GSO changes to the Safety Statement are posted in the notebook and on the District website. See Jasen if you have any questions

#### Treasurer Report (Tim reporting for Susan D.)

- (See Tim's report above.)

#### Intergroup Report (Rob N.)

- Intergroup will be starting back up in January with printed schedules.
- Extra money at Intergroup will be split among the groups; all groups will get \$45.
  - We need to register with Intergroup.
  - Have to be registered at [raleighaa.com](http://raleighaa.com) to get the \$45 credit.

December 18, 2021

- In January, Intergroup will be starting a 12-step volunteer list. Let Rob know if want to volunteer.
- New Intergroup office hours; they eliminated Wednesday evening hours; now open every day Tues - Sat 10-2pm.
- 2022 Budget is available; we need to review it and let Rob know if we approve so he can give our vote to the Intergroup. Small increases due to inflation and rent increases. No new line items.
  - Web hosting also went up.
- They've been running positive \$300 per year which is good, especially with the pandemic.
- The Intergroup budget will be put in the notebook

### **CPC/PI Report** (Donnie J.)

- Donnie submitted the G2 Group photo of the meeting room for the Google search; it hasn't been posted yet, but it is submitted.
- CPC/PI has 2 vacant positions on subcommittees they are trying to fill.

### **Speaker Seekers** (Brad and Carrie)

- [Hillbilly] Tom is the speaker for 5:45
- Rupin is speaking at noon.
- Thanks Julie M for speaking last month.

### **Literature** (Justine)

- Justine was not present. Let her know if you need any literature, or pamphlets you've seen at other meetings.
- We have an allowance every month for literature.

### **Anniversaries** (Mary was on her cruise)

- Tim listed the anniversaries for this month.

### **Supplies** (Rose)

- No updates. We are all good for Christmas.

### **Old Business:**

- Our time slot for G2 at the Alcathon at the TAC is 3-4 pm on Christmas Eve and New Year's eve.
- The Camel Club is also having an Alcathon.
- Thursday night is still available if anyone wants to start a new meeting at 7pm.

December 18, 2021

### **New Business from the floor:**

- Money leftover from Thanksgiving/Christmas donations to be kept separate and designated as our “G2 Special Occasions” money. (Motion made and seconded; will be voted on next meeting.)
- Alternate positions; need to start thinking about having alternate positions so people can learn what is needed and how to do those positions.
  - Positions started in May last year.
  - Need to consider the time requirements and sobriety requirements; we need to put out a printed description of the job descriptions.
  - (This is posted in the notebook and on the website.)

Next Business Meeting: Saturday, January 15th, 1:15 pm

Closed with the Lord’s prayer.